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Hello! Welcome to our Spring edition of The 

Village News 

Let me start by thanking Janice and Chris for taking on the job of editors for 
the Winter edition of the Village News while Claire and I enjoyed a 
wonderful holiday in India. November seems such a long time ago now, 
even if the weather outside seems very similar! 

2020 has not started well in terms of renewals from our advertisers, which 
is not good, as this represents one of our major income sources that keeps 
this newsletter going out to local homes. If you are a local business and 
would like to support this local publication then we only charge £25 for the 
year, which gives you a minimum half page ad in all 4 editions, as well as 
the opportunity to run a free editorial piece of half page at any point during 
the year. Surprisingly, only one company choose to do this in 2019. Please 
feel free to contact us on the email address shown at the bottom of this 
newsletter if you’d like to renew or would be interested in starting with us. 

On the local front, I would encourage you all to come and support your 
local shop, The Hub in Hallbankgate. This is a local shop for local people, 
were you can get your necessary groceries, a library book, Post Office 
services on a Thursday and a decent cup of tea or coffee…as well as a 
legendary scone. One nice incentive is to come in on Monday mornings 
(10-12) if you feel the need to have a chat and enjoy some company while 
enjoying a free cup of tea or coffee. 

I’ve taken on the volunteer role of managing the Gallery at the Hub, and we 
are currently showing the work of local Brampton artist, Kathy Arthur. 
There are some terrific paintings of local scenes to be seen, as well as the 
chance to purchase them or a card of the view. We are running a Meet the 
Artist afternoon between 2 and 4pm on Saturday March 21st, for a chance 
to meet Kathy and talk to her about her pictures. In addition, Mandy and 
Mandy from Made In Milton will also be in house to discuss their wooden 
crafts, many of which can be personalised. Free tea and coffee will be 
available during this time for those who come down and support this event. 

As before, you can continue to contact us on 
hallbankgatevillagenews@yahoo.com with any news, views or articles for 
the next issue in Summer 2020, which will be hitting your doorsteps in 
June. Deadline date for this information is May 17th. 

Look forward to hearing from you 

Paul and Claire Skeates, Kirkhouse. 

 

Farlam 100+ Club 

2019-2020 

 
December Winners: 
1st Prize £25: No.66 Norah Park 
2nd Prize £15: No. 152 Andrew Shaw 
3rd Prize £10: No. 27 Sandy Shaw 
 
 

Christmas Bonus Draw Winners: 
1st Prize £50: No. 89 Peter Arndt 
2nd Prize £25: No. 85 Barbara Armstrong 
3rd Prize £15: No. 38 Bill Armstrong 
                       No. 103 Sandie Jackson 
                       No. 71 Jeremy Robinson 
4th Prize £10: No. 84 Bobby Childs 
                       No. 56 Margaret Maughan 
                       No. 33 Isobel Jackson 

 
 
January Winners:  
1st Prize £25: No. 104 Vivian Smith 
2nd Prize £15: No. 174 Gerald Ritson 
3rd Prize £10: No. 161 Janice Murray 

 
 
February Winners:  
1st Prize £25: No. 123 Josephine Anson 
2nd Prize £15: No. 178 Jenny Ritson 
3rd Prize £10: No. 7 Jill Stobbart  
 
 
If you haven’t renewed your membership or want to join please 
contact Claire Skeates: claire_skeates1@btinternet.com 
or 016977 46947 
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LENT COURSES 2020 

 
This Lent we are running a course instigated by the Archbishop of 
Canterbury exploring what it means to follow Jesus in situations of conflict: 
óArchbishop Welby has a vision for the church to be a reconciling presence 
in the midst of conflict. The óDifference Courseô helps us develop habits 
that will enable us to cross divides, practise forgiveness and be the 
community God calls us to be.ô 
 
A group of us went on some training to prepare us to deliver the course, 
and we came back full of enthusiasm for the material which was 
stimulating, interactive and down to earth! The 5 sessions are: God’s Call; 
Crossing Divides; Disagreeing Well; Practising Forgiveness; Courage as 
Community.   
 
We will run both a daytime course and an evening course:  
Thursday evenings 7.30pm – 9pm in Brampton Methodist Church 
beginning Thursday 5th March then weekly through to Thursday 2nd April. 
Course leaders Edward Johnsen and Methodist Minister Rachel Williams. 
 
Friday mornings 9.30am – 11am in Talkin Village Hall from Friday 6th 
March, then weekly through to Fri. 3rd April. Course leaders Fi Robertson 
and Edward Johnsen. 
Please get in touch with Edward Johnsen (01228 670 248 / 
edwardajohnsen@gmail.com) if you are interested in either course. 
 

HOLY WEEK 2020 

 
Talks at 7.30pm in Carlisle Cathedral: Bishop Emma Ineson.                            
MONDAY 6th April - Mary the Mother of Jesus                                                                        
TUESDAY 7th April - Mary of Bethany                                                                                                 
WEDNESDAY 8th April – Mary Magdalene                                                                                                   
Tea & coffee from 7pm. Compline (Night Prayer) afterwards. 
 
MAUNDY THURSDAY 9th April: Eucharist 7pm Talkin Church 
 
GOOD FRIDAY 10th April:  
11am Walk of Witness in Brampton (meet Meth. Ch.)                                                                    
2pm Good Friday Deanery Service at Lanercost Priory 
 

 Benefice Notices for MARCH - MAY 2020                                                                               

Eden, Gelt & Irthing Team Ministry 

WEDNESDAY COMMUNIONS: St Martin’s, Brampton: 9.30- 10.10am 
 
NETWORK YOUTH CHURCH: Groups for young people in Brampton 
and district:                                                              
YOUTH DROP-IN Wednesdays 6 – 8pm every week in term time.                                                    
For 12 – 18 year olds at the Green Door Centre, Brampton.                                                         
NIGHT LIGHT Friday nights 7.30 – 9pm in term time.                                                                  
Once a fortnight (ages 11 – 18) at the Green Door Centre, Brampton.                                   
Includes some spiritual food for thought! 14th; 28th Feb: 13th; 27th 
March                     
NIGHT LIGHT JUNIORS Fridays 5.15pm to 6.30pm in term time.                                           
Fortnightly at Brampton Methodist Church: 14th; 28th Feb: 13th; 27th 
March.  For those in school years 4 to 6: games, arts & crafts, sport, 
topics… 
For further details and dates contact Ruth Hutchinson 016977 
742123 or Edward  Johnsen 01228 670 248      
edwardajohnsen@gmail.com     
                                          
LENT LUNCHES: Ecumenical gatherings in Brampton Methodist 
Church.  12 noon for soup, 12.30pm for talk. Wednesdays in Lent from 
4th March. 
 
HELP LINES                                                                                                                                     
Victim Support: Including info. and advice for those affected by 
domestic violence. Help line: 0300 3033 797 / 0300 3033 979 Email: 
cumbriaidsva@victimsupport.org.uk      
Childline Counselling: 08001111                           
Samaritans: Free phone 116 123                      
Farm Community Network: 07002 326326 
 
 

FUNERALS                                                                                                                              

We give thanks for those we have loved but see no longer: 
 

Jean Blackett, 1929 – 2019, of Milton,                                                                          
whose funeral took place at Carlisle Crematorium, 17th January 2020. 

 
Peter Sanderson, 1936- 2020, of Roachburn, & latterly of The Knells, 
Houghton, whose funeral and burial took place at Farlam Church, 10th 

February 2020. 

mailto:edwardajohnsen@gmail.com
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LOCAL CHURCH SERVICES AND EVENTS                                                                                                             

MARCH to MAY 2020 

 
SUNDAY 1st 
MARCH 

FARLAM 
CHURCH  

10am Holy Communion              

SUNDAY 8th 
MARCH 

TALKIN CHURCH 11am Holy Communion 

SUNDAY 15th 
MARCH 

FARLAM 
CHURCH 
 

10am Holy Communion               

MOTHERING 
SUNDAY 22nd 
MARCH 

TALKIN CHURCH 9.15am Holy Communion 

SUNDAY 29th 
MARCH 

FARLAM 
CHURCH 
 

10am United Benefice 
Service 

PALM SUNDAY                  
5th APRIL  

FARLAM 
CHURCH 
 

10am Holy Communion 

EASTER DAY 12th 
APRIL 

FARLAM 
CHURCH 
 

10am Holy Communion      

SUNDAY 19th 
APRIL         

TALKIN CHURCH 9.15am Holy Communion 

SUNDAY 26th 
APRIL  

TALKIN CHURCH 9.15am Holy Communion            

SUNDAY 3rd MAY FARLAM 
CHURCH 
 

tba 

SUNDAY 10th MAY TALKIN CHURCH 
 

11am Holy Communion 

ROGATION 
SUNDAY 17th MAY   

FARLAM 
CHURCH 

10am Holy Communion          
Followed by Plant Sale 
11.30am    

SUNDAY 24th MAY TALKIN CHURCH 
 

9.15am Holy Communion  

SUNDAY 31st MAY To be arranged 
 

United Benefice Service              

                                             
(Any changes to the above will be put on the Farlam Parish Church 
website) 

 Brampton Local History Group 

Covering a wide range of local interest topics, these talks are given by 
local experts and you will always learn something new about the area. 
The group meets on the 3rd Thursday each month at 7.30pm at 

Brampton Community Centre.  

19 March 2020: óBring and Tellô session   

16 April 2020:   to be announced  

21 May 2020: “The Border Regiment 2nd World Warò by Stuart 
Eastwood 

 
Contact: - David Moorat 016977 2802  
 

 

P and H M Ferguson                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                            

New and Used Cars 

 

Quality new and used cars, servicing and MOT      

Fell View Garage, Hallbankgate    

                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                   

Call: 016977 46244 

www.phmferguson.co.uk 

admin@ferguson-ford.co.uk 

 

 

http://www.phmferguson.co.uk/
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Hallbankgate WI 
 

Programme 2020: 
 
March 26th: ‘Another place, another time, China’ – Pax Garabedian  
 
April 23rd: ‘Penrith Mountain Rescue Team’ 
 
May 21st: ‘Felting’ – Jayne Rutherford  
 
Meetings are held in Hallbankgate Village Hall at 7.30pm. 
 
_________________________________________________________ 

Farlam Parish Council 
 
Next Meeting: Wednesday 11th March at 7.30pm  

¶ Members of the public are welcome 

Next Parish Trust Meeting: Wednesday 11th March 6.45pm  

¶ Note Applications for grants from the Trust must be made one week 
before the meeting.  

For Minutes of previous meetings please see farlamparishcouncil.com 

All meetings in Hallbankgate Village Hall.  

 

Brampton Walkers are Welcome 

Tuesday 24th March 

The Brampton Group are participating in the Walkers are Welcome 
National 'Litter-Pick’ 

We are inviting other groups or individuals to join us to collect litter in and 
around Brampton. 

Anyone interested can contact Kate Allan on 016977 3111 

 

 THE EDEN, GELT AND EDEN TEAM 

MINISTRY                                                    

Team Rector: Revd Stephen Robertson (016977 41304)                                                
Team Vicar: Revd Edward Johnsen (01228 670 248) 
 
The Team Rector has pastoral responsibility for the parishes of 
Brampton, Irthington, Crosby-on-Eden and Scaleby; the Team Vicar 
has pastoral responsibility for the parishes of Farlam, Talkin, 
Hayton, Castle Carrock, Cumrew and Cumwhitton. Please contact 
Edward for christenings and weddings enquiries. 

Revd Janice Murray (016977 46400) is resident in the parish of 
Farlam and as a retired priest is very involved in ministry here. 

Churchwardens of St Thomas a Becket, Farlam Parish Church (in 
Kirkhouse): Mr Timothy Arndt (016977 46942)                
                   Mr Angus Murray (016977 46400) 

Services at Farlam Church usually (not always) take place on the first 
and third Sundays of the month at 10am and all are very welcome to 
join us. When there is no service at Farlam we encourage people to 
worship instead at Talkin Church.                                                      

For further details about what is going on in the benefice see the 
‘Benefice Page’ in the Village News. See also our church website: 
farlamparishchurch.co.uk 
 

LOOKING BACK 
THANK YOU to those who decorated the church so beautifully for 
Christmas, and to those who provided warm mulled wine and mince 
pies after the Carol and Christingle Service. With the renovated 
heating system working some even removed their coats!  
 
THANK YOU also to our musicians who turned out for carol singing at 
the Belted Will. It was great to welcome back Fiona Stobbart on the 
accordion. Of course Sara Goodchild, who always loved to play her 
flute with us, was very much in our thoughts. Her daughter Erin, sister 
Cathy and father Peter all joined us (2 flutes and a clarinet) and made 
a wonderful sound. THANK YOU to the BELTED WILL for having us. 
 
AND THANK YOU to Lynne McKenzie for making a really beautiful 
purple altar frontal for the high altar in church. It looks fantastic and 
was out for Advent services and will be used again in Lent. AND 
THANK YOU to our anonymous donor who paid for it! 
 

http://www.farlamparishcouncil.com/


GOOD QUESTION! (Part 2) 
Do parishioners believe in a loving and forgiving God or a God who 
punishes the wicked? In the February letter I had a bash at a response to 
the first part of the above question (a question put in the ‘Ask the Vicar’ box 
in a local pub before Christmas). I said I’d respond to the second part later, 
so here we go! 
 
Do I (I can only speak for myself) believe that God punishes the wicked? 
It’s a question that could provoke images of God as an old-fashioned head 
teacher wielding a cane. Or a fiery God smiting sinners with plagues and 
goodness-knows what else. And ultimately the question haunts us with 
ideas of a wrathful deity casting shivering humans into the fires of torment. 
Do I believe in that sort of God?  
 
No, I don’t. 
 
But nor does that mean I believe in a God who is indifferent to evil, 
injustice, cruelty and deceit in human lives and societies. The prophets and 
Jesus speak with one voice on that. God loves the world far too much to 
leave it as it is. 
 
The gist of what I want to say is just this: yes the line between good and 
evil is drawn through every human heart; yes we all need forgiveness; but 
the consequence of remaining unreconciled with God carries the seeds of 
its own ‘punishment’, for to remain alienated from the light of God is the 
ultimate ‘punishment’. But it’s not God intentionally punishing us. Through 
our separation from God we punish ourselves without realising it. 
Meanwhile God grieves for us. The cross reveals a God suffering our 
unrepentant folly, inhumanity & hardness. 
 
The hope must be that God’s unfailing and invincible love will ultimately 
prove irresistible and bring every one of us home. Any reconciliation will 
also have to be a reconciliation between us and those we have wronged 
ourselves. A tough ask! 
 
To see a picture of the kind of God I’m pointing to, read Jesus’ story of the 
Prodigal Son, Luke chapter 15. The person wanting to see punishment 
meted out in there is the self-righteous elder son. But God’s heart is a heart 
of compassion.  
 
May we trust in the light and love which calls us all to turn and come home. 
 

Edward Johnsen 
 

 

 
 
__________________________________________________ 

Capon Tree Veterinary Centre 

 
24 hour emergency service                                                                                                                                                        

We aim to provide the highest standard of                                                                                                                                

professional veterinary care with dedicated and caring personnel 

– in a friendly environment         

Call:  016977 2318                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                             

www.capontreevets.co.uk  

info@capontreevets.co.uk 

 

Brampton Woodworks Ltd 
Unit 12, Townfoot Industrial Estate, 

Brampton, CA8 1SW 

(opposite Recycling Centre) 

 
Kiln dried hard & soft wood 
logs supplied in dumpy bags or 
loose. 
Collection or delivered locally. 

 

ALSO 
 

Larch & Oak beams cut to size 
 

Call 0169772297 

http://www.capontreevets.co.uk/
mailto:info@capontreevets.co.uk


Local Choirs 

 
We are blessed with a number of excellent choirs in the locality, who 
perform a wide variety of works in local venues, and fully deserve our 
support. Upcoming events:  

The Wordsworth Singers 

Saturday 14th March    St.George’s Church, Kendal LA9 7AD   7.30pm 

Sunday 15th March  At.Lawrence’s Church, Morland CA10 3BD    3.30pm 

Music by Britten, Elgar, Copland and Schumann on creation, nature and 
our place in the world. 

Brampton Consort 

Saturday 6th June St.Paul’s Church, Irton, with poet Martin Halsall   7.30pm 

Sunday 19th July  Ninekirks, Brougham nr Penrith  Evensong at 3pm 

Brampton Chamber Choir 

Sat 4th April Lanercost Priory  7.30pm 

Fri 10th July St.Martin’s Church, Brampton   7.30pm 

Sun 12th July Brougham Chapel, Nr Penrith 7.30pm 

If you’re a local choir and would like to promote your event, then please 
send in your details to us for July 2020 and beyond events. 

 

Café Scientifique 
  
Thursday 26th March – Brampton Community Centre 
 
Dr David Sobral Lancaster University: 
 
‘Slicing the universe in cosmic time to discover the most distant galaxies 
and unveil our cosmic origins’ 
 
Tickets £4 if booked in advance  
(016977 45023   or    admin@bramptoncommunitycentre.org.uk )  
or £5 on the door, students free.  First drink free. 
 
Doors open 7pm for 7.30pm start. 

 Brampton Film Club 

This award-winning club shows 16 films a year, with a mixture of 
international hits, foreign language, classic and children. With around 
200 members, this local group is well supported but we are always 
happy to welcome some new faces. 

Membership is £6 a year from point of joining, which gives you 
reduced admission of £4 for each film, and a card that gives you your 
7th film free when you have seen 6. Non-members can come and 

enjoy a film for £6. Accompanied children aged 16 and under pay £2 

All films take place at Brampton Community Centre on a Saturday 
evening at 7.30pm, and full details can be seen on the club’s website 
www.bramptonfilmclub.org 

Films for the next 3 months: 

‘Like Father, Like Son’        Saturday 7th March 

‘The Sisters Brothers’         Saturday 28th March 

‘The Lion King’                    Saturday 18th April (Family Film) 

‘Border’                               Saturday 9th May 

‘All is True’                          Saturday 30th May 

 
 

 
Please mention The Village News if you are 
using one of our advertisers.  
 
Advertise Here 
 
Reasonable Rates 
 
Contact the Editor –  
 
hallbankgatevillagenews@yahoo.com 

mailto:admin@bramptoncommunitycentre.org.uk
http://www.bramptonfilmclub.org/
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The Hub has had a busy few weeks since the Christmas rush died down.   
 
On Monday 20 January the Hub took part in Brighter Cumbria to help turn 
Blue Monday on its head by giving and encouraging random acts of 
kindness throughout Cumbria. The Hub’s act of kindness was to offer free 
tea and coffee and cake. Delighted to say that 44 people (and a few dogs) 
took up the offer and joined us for drinks, cakes, board games and chat. It 
was a wonderful day.  
 
Sunday 2nd February saw our first ‘Big Breakfast’ with hearty, delicious 
breakfasts served by Chris and Pete throughout the morning. This will be 
repeated on Sunday 1st March and watch out for other dates.  
 
On Monday 10th February the Hub launched ‘MeetUpMondays’; a weekly 
slot from 10am to 12noon where we offer a free cup of tea or Americano 
coffee with biscuits. MeetUpMondays is an initiative launched in 2018 with 
the simple premise that once a week, pubs, cafes and tea rooms offer a 
couple of hours of free tea, coffee and nibbles to people who want to meet 
others, have a chat, get out of the house and connect more with their 
community. So if you fancy a natter and a cuppa please come along. We 
look forward to meeting you.  
 
The Hub continues to develop with its new art exhibition and we welcome 
the Fellfoot Forward Landscape Partnership Project who have recently 
moved in. The Fellfoot Forward scheme is a major project that will 
conserve, enhance and celebrate the natural and cultural heritage of the 
landscape stretching from the Cumbrian fellside of the North Pennines 
AONB and UNESCO Global Geopark, to the River Eden and runs north 
from Melmerby to Hallbankgate. It is funded the National Lottery Heritage 
Fund and will run from 2020 to 2024. 

  
 
 

 

 St Thomas a Becket, Kirkhouse 

Annual Plant & Book Sale 

Sunday 17 May 2020, at 11.30am (after 

service) 

 

Would you please donate some plants & books for our plant sale this 
spring? 
 
We are asking you early in the year, so that you have time to raid your 
gardens for any unwanted plants, or start sowing some seeds, or start 
taking cuttings, which should then be fairly well established by mid-
May.  
 
We are also asking you for gardening or plant-related books. So, you 
have a few months in which to ‘weed out’ your book cases or to 
collect a few! 
 
(then would you please take them all to church during the week 11-16 
May) 
 
Your donations will ALL be gratefully received & much appreciated. 
 
 

Angus Murray & Tim Arndt 
Church Wardens 

 

Speed Watch 

 

Following the piece in the last village news, many thanks are due to 
the nine Parishioners who have put their names forward to be part of 
a speed watch group.  Training by the police is being organised but 
there is still time for others to join the group.  The more speed-
watchers there are the less each of us will be needed.  We will not be 
having fixed sessions – it just needs at least two on each occasion for 
an hour or so.  
If you would like to join and help with road safety in the village then 
please do get in touch by email to steve.bowles56@btinternet.com or 
text 07765690851. 
 
Thank you 

mailto:steve.bowles56@btinternet.com


  

 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Hallbankgate Village Hall Coffee Morning 
 

Come along for tea, coffee, cake, RAFFLE and more!! 
EVERYONE welcome, all ages and Craft activities available 
for children. 

 

ALL proceeds to Macmillan cancer support. 
 

Sunday 1st March 2020 10am - 12pm Hallbankgate Village Hall, 
CA8 2NJ 
 

 

 If you have any suggestions for new stock in the shop please pop in 
and fill in one of our Suggestions Forms.  
 
if you haven’t tried the Hub or haven’t been for a while then please pop 
in soon. And if you can support the Hub with some time then we are in 
need of volunteers in the shop, café, and on the Committee. Please get 
in touch – hallbankgatehub@gmail.com 
 
And tell your friends and neighbours about ‘your local Hub’.  
 

 

NEW TESTAMENT GREEK FOR BEGINNERS 
 

It’s all Greek to me! Or it can be if you would like to come along to a taster 
evening at which we’ll explore setting up a beginners’ group for learning 
some New Testament Greek. 
 

Bert Thomas will lead us, and the taster will be at Brampton Methodist 
Church, Tuesday 3rd May 7.30pm (refreshments from 7.15pm).  
 

The taster evening will include a short Bible study illustrating the 
usefulness of knowing the Greek text, an introduction to the Greek 
alphabet, some pronunciation, and a game which demonstrates a 
technique for learning vocabulary! And we’ll agree a plan for proceeding 
with a course.  
Contact Edward Johnsen if you’re interested: 
edwardajohnsen@gmail.com 

 What’s On at the Hub: 
Saturday 21st March: 2-4pm ‘Meet the Artist’ 
 
Saturday 28th March: 2.30pm Hub AGM (Village Hall)  
 
Every Monday: 10 – 12noon ‘MeetUpMondays’ 
 
Every Tuesday: 10 -12noon ‘Spin and Stitch’ 
 
Every Wednesday: 10 – 12noon ‘Parents/Carers and Toddlers’ 
 
More events are being added all the time. Please see our 
Facebook Page for further events and further information.  

mailto:hallbankgatehub@gmail.com
mailto:edwardajohnsen@gmail.com


Lacy Thompson Memorial Hall News 
 
Hello and welcome to a new section of the village news dedicated to our 
lovely Village hall.  I would like to personally thank everyone for such a 
warm welcome to myself, Steve and our girls, Olivia, Sophie, Emily & Beth 
to Hallbankgate last year. It's been a busy few months for us while we got 
settled in and learn the ropes in our role as caretakers. We have enjoyed 
meeting everyone and learning new names and faces, (we are still learning 
so bear with us!). 
 
The end of 2019 saw a number of events in the hall. We held a Halloween 
party for the children which was very well attended and reports back told us 
that a good time was had by all! This then also continued on into two 
children's Christmas parties, which again were well attended, and as a 
result of very kind donations and funds raised at the Halloween party, we 
were able to send the children home with lots of goodies and a present 
from a certain man in a red suit. I would like to personally thank Everyone 
who helped at all of the children's parties, It would not have been a success 
without your help! I would also like to thank RAF Spadeadam for their very 
kind donation of the Christmas tree we had outside the hall. We had lots of 
compliments about it.  
 
As well as our loyal regular users of the hall for Badminton, sewing, WI, 
Band practise, The Rainbows and Brownies group and Our Brand New 
Yoga class, we also held a number of private parties including Children's 
parties, a Sweet 16th, a 30th and a farmers social party. Early 2020, we 
held more private parties and we also welcomed in the RSPB for one of 
their events.  
 
On Friday 15th May (7.30pm) we are welcoming the Zoe Gilby quartet to 
the hall. Zoe Gilby is a UK based jazz vocalist and songwriter who tours 
internationally and throughout the UK, performing her original compositions, 
written with double bassist husband Andy Champion. Alongside the UK’s 
most innovative musicians, Zoe was selected for the prestigious artist 
development scheme Take Five edition. Curated by leading London music 
producers Serious. Tickets are available 
from https://highlightsnorth.co.uk/event/zoe-gilbert-quartet/  or available on 
the night, however we would recommend buying in advance. Adults are £9 
Children £5 - family tickets £25 (2 adults 2 children) 
 
The Hallbankgate 1st Rainbows and Brownies group runs every Tuesday 
5.30pm-7pm (term time only) for girls aged 5 and above. The last couple of 
months have seen a celebration of Christmas and Chinese New Year, and 
this terms focus is well being. We are recruiting more members NOW! For    

 A Community Garden in Hallbankgate 

Many years ago there used to be allotments in Hallbankgate. They 
were between Plane Head and the School playing field. Ian Bell has 
kindly agreed to make this land available once again for use by the 
community. What we grow is entirely up to us. Apples (if we can find a 
hardy one) raspberries, strawberries, potatoes whatever works. It’s up 
to us! 

Would you be interested in joining a merry band of gardeners? An hour 
or two a week? Digging, weeding, pruning or ordering seeds. There’s 
room for all sorts of gardening. Everybody does a little bit and 
everybody gets to take home the fruit and vegetables, and of course 
have some fun. There will be experienced gardeners to learn from and 
with plenty of people doing a little bit each we could have a blooming 
lovely community garden! 

If you would like to be part of this, or would like to know more about it, 
please leave a note for “community garden” in the hub, 
email hhub002@gmail.com or come along to the hub on Sunday 
29th March at 2pm. 

 

Brampton Walkers are Welcome 
Sunday 8th March 2020 
 
Crosby-On-Eden to Laversdale 
6.9 miles (11.1km) 270 ft (84m) ascent/descent 
Meet at Brampton Moot Hall for lift share to the walk start or verge 
parking anywhere near T-junction at Crosby House, Upper Crosby-on-
Eden (NY 456597) 
 
Terrain: Farm tracks, farmland, and National Trail. No steep uphill 
sections but will be muddy in places. 
 
Route: Crosby-on-Eden, Hadrians Wall Path, Laversdale, Old Wall, 
Bleatarn, Crosby-on-Eden 

 
Bring lunch, waterproofs, own refreshments etc. 
 
Walk Leader Dave Brooks 

https://highlightsnorth.co.uk/event/zoe-gilbert-quartet/
mailto:hhub002@gmail.com


Crossgates Play and Buffer Areas 

DOG DIRT and Rubbish  

 
Some weeks ago the Parish Council paid to have weeds in the buffer area 
next to the play area cut down. The Contractor cutting the weeds down 
complained that he was unable to do the work as he would like because the 
area was so full of rubbish.  
 
The buffer area is a disgrace, one set of 5 a side plastic goal posts, a 
number of footballs plus loads of cans, bottles, cartons and other dross. 
 
The buffer area is required by Planning because play zones have to be a 
set distance from the houses.  
 
However, last spring some young cyclists put some pallets down and made 
themselves a cycle track within the buffer area. It kept them safe and off the 
road. They cannot do the same this spring because someone has been 
dumping dog dirt, it is so thick that you cannot walk without treading in it.  
 
When I took the spares to repair the basket swing in the play area I decided 
that I would do a litter pick. I filled two large sacks with soft drink bottles, 
cartons, snack cartons and wrappers that were strewn around the play and 
buffer areas. There is still all the pallets, footballs and other rubbish to clear 
away.  
 
I just do not understand how the children are able to carry a full container of 
drink or snacks and sweets to the play area but just cannot carry the empty 
item to the rubbish bin or even better take it back home to recycle it.  
 
For some years I have toyed with the idea of planting some bird, butterfly 
and insect friendly shrubs but I do not have the time so if any parents would 
like to take on this project please contact me on 
farlamparishcouncil@gmx.com  
 
 
Ray Hinton Farlam Parish Council. 

more information please visit https://www.girlguiding.org.uk/ - or pop in 
during our sessions and see Gillian Bowman the Guide Leader for a 
chat.  
 
The hall is available for hire for a range of uses including wedding 
receptions, band practise, badminton, children's parties, evening 
parties, supper nights, meetings and many more. For more information 
please contact Lea-Anne on 016977 41080. 
 
All suggestions for events and activities you wish to see in the hall are 
welcome.  
 
Lea-Anne Potter 
Caretaker 
 
Upcoming Events: 
 
Yoga - Mondays 6pm-7pm - https://www.movewithamanda.co.uk/  -
- 07944 994405 
 
Rainbows & Brownies - For girls aged 5 and above - Tuesdays - 
5.30pm- 7pm 
 
Zoe Gilby Quartet - Friday 15th May 2020 
-  https://highlightsnorth.co.uk/event/zoe-gilbert-quartet/ 
 

 

Brampton Wood Fuels 
  

Specialist suppliers of Eco fuels for open fires, wood and 
Multifuel stoves. 

A wide range of compressed briquettes eco lighters and kiln dried 
logs for all your burning needs 

Bio Mass Boiler pellets—BSL registered 
Wild Bird Food, Dog Food, Hen Food 

Baileys Horse Feed supplements 
 

Dave Robinson 
Brampton Wood Fuels 

Unit 5C Town Foot Industrial Estate 
CA8 1SW 

Tel 01697742536 
www.bramptonwoodfuels.co.uk 

mailto:farlamparishcouncil@gmx.com
https://www.girlguiding.org.uk/making-guiding-happen/how-were-being-our-best/were-going-on-a-journey/information-for-rainbows-brownies-and-guides/
https://www.movewithamanda.co.uk/
https://highlightsnorth.co.uk/event/zoe-gilbert-quartet/
http://www.bramptonwoodfuels.co.uk/


Brampton Community Centre - What’s On? 

Spring 2020 
 
Monday: 
Tai Chi with Fiona, 9.45 – 10.45am 
Better Together, 10 – 12noon 
Brampton Woodworkers, 10 -4pm 
Irthing Valley Indoor Bowls 1.30 – 3.30pm 
Nicola Ivinson School of Dance 4 – 8.30pm 
Bridge Club, 6.30 – 10.30pm 
Brampton Arts and Crafts, 7-9pm 
 
Tuesday: 
Brampton Woodworkers, 10 – 4pm 
Zumba with Jenni, 11 – 11.45am 
Brampton Orchestra, 7.30 – 9.15pm 
Bingo, 3rd Tuesday, 7 – 9pm 
 
Wednesday: 
Knit & Knatter, 9 – 12noon 
Karate – Chojinkai Club 6 – 9pm  
 
Thursday: 
Violin Making, 10 – 2.30pm 
Tai Chi with Lesley, 11 – 12noon 
Moky Dance Fitness, 6.30 – 7.30pm 
Stained Glass Group, 7 - 9 pm 
 
Friday: 
Pilates, 9.15 – 10.15am 
Arm Chair Yoga, 11 -12noon 
Better Together, 3.30 – 5pm 
Irthing Valley Indoor Bowls, 6.30 – 8.30pm 
 
Saturday: 
Nicola Ivinson School of Dance, 9 – 5.30pm 
 
Plus Monthly Groups and various walking groups throughout the week.  
 
 

¶ For more information phone 016977 45023 or visit the website: 
bramptoncommunitycentre.org.uk 

¶  
 

 A new road was constructed toward Hexham, which we were tempted    

to use, but it soon ran out and back onto the poorer busy main road. We 

used it one time when the snow was drifting across the windscreen: we 

were pleased to get into Newcastle that night. Worse than that was the 

foggy night on the Military road, there being not many landmarks and 

having to drive so slowly because of the fog we didn’t know where we 

were until we got to the bank down to Chollerford and saw the bit hedge 

which someone used to leave sticking out. We were relieved to see that. 

It’s been levelled out since though. 

 

 

Review of Lady Anne Clifford…an afternoon of 

talk and song. Dacre Hall, 9th February 2020 

Once again, the Brampton Consort and Max Loth-Hill joined forces to 
deliver a wonderful afternoon of speech and song in the superb 
acoustics and setting of Dacre Hall.  

Despite the dreadful weather, the seasoned concerts goers of the area 
where out in force to support this event, and we enjoyed Max’s insightful 
recollections of the life of Lady Anne Clifford, with music of the period 
from Purcell, Byrd and Tomkins amongst others. 

Anyone who has been lucky enough to hear Max speak will know that 
he is surely destined for great things. Blessed with a terrific breadth of 
knowledge on his subjects, his delivery always enthrals and captures 
his audience’s attention. I’m sure it won’t be long before the BBC come 
calling, and his obvious talent is exposed on a bigger stage. 

These events always provide the music lover with some new works, 
alongside the more established pieces, and this time Brampton Consort 
introduced us to two pieces by Thomas Tomkins, along with better 
known works by Byrd and Purcell. It proved to be a delightful secular 
and spiritual journey through the composers present at the time of Lady 
Anne Clifford’s life. 

Do take the opportunity when you can to come along to one of the 
concerts offered by Brampton Consort, Brampton Chamber Choir or 
The Wordsworth Singers. We are lucky to have such talented singers in 
our local area. 

 

 



RECOLLECTIONS OF A TINDALE RESIDENT 
 

Babs Murthwaite’s fourth excerpt from her memories:                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                               
 
We travelled back and forth to our country cottage for many a year:      
I was a bit sorry our camping days seemed to be over. Previously we’d had 
alternate weeks at the caravan in the Wear Valley, the other we had gone to 
different places to camp, where I used to like to help the farmer if I could.  
Now we came to the same place all the time. We would come up via the 
Wear Valley at first, past Eastgate where the caravan used to be, then over 
Killhope through Alston. 
 
We would get onto the Military Road at Heddon, which was a quiet enough 
road. I memorized every stretch of that road in time. We would cut down the 
steep bank into Haltwhistle. At first the main road would take us through the 
main street of Haltwhistle, round by the station, under the railway line and 
over the river on a little narrow bridge. Turn for Featherstone Castle and up 
toward the Alston road. A steep arch bridge at Featherstone, a sharp turn at 
another, cowslips all the way up the bank on the corner. One day as we 
quickly turned left, our little dog had been standing on the edge of the open 
window, and as the car swung round, whoosh, she went sailing out of the 
window onto the road. She seemed unperturbed, and just sniffed her way 
about. We didn’t go the longer Kellar route. I preferred this other way 
because we got a good view of what was to become our “hills of home”, the 
last two hills at the end of our section of the Pennines, before the land 
dropped down to Halton Lea Gate and Tindale. As we turned onto the 
Alston road, there was a tin building opposite. This must have been a 
garage at one time. It was still advertising petrol for one shilling and 
sixpence a gallon, and for long a time afterwards! 
 
In time, a bypass was constructed at Haltwhistle. The main Hexham road 
now ran between the town centre and the river. But the little bridge got 
closed and we had to continue through the rest of the narrow streets and 
over a new bridge. They never seemed to complete the new bridge because 
it was just a single track to one side! I don’t know where the main road went, 
we never got that far, though we had been used to continuing along the 
military road to Greenhead to join the main Hexham road, then turn off for 
our camping site at Gilsland. Now, of course, there are super new bypasses 
everywhere. 
 
 
 
 
 

Raffle in aid of Macmillan 

 
Tickets £1 per strip available from Lea-Anne Potter, Nicki Armstrong, 

Ashleigh Laidlow & at the coffee morning.  

To be drawn on 1st March 2020 at Hallbankgate Village Hall 

Macmillan cancer support coffee morning 10am-12pm 
 

Cold to Cosy Homes   

Cold to Cosy Homes provides energy advice visits for households and 
can provide immediate installation of a wide range of practical energy 
saving improvements.  
What is involved? 
A FREE home energy efficiency advice visit from a qualified assessor 
who can: 

¶ Provide energy saving advice - including using heating systems, 

setting thermostats and radiator valves, dampness and ventilation, 

insulation, checking fuel tariff and switching 

¶ Fit free energy saving measures, such as LED bulbs and draught 

proofing 

¶ Refer for the free fitting of professionally installed energy saving 

improvements 

¶ Help check energy tariffs and offer switching advice 

¶ Refer for larger energy efficiency measures, such as insulation and 

heating 

¶ Refer for income, benefit and debt advice, Warm Home Discount, 

Priority Services Register, Fire Service visit and help with other 

home hazards 

¶ Refer to a variety of schemes provided by local agencies and 

charities 

Who is eligible? 
Any home, regardless of tenure, where any member of the household 
meets the eligibility criteria, which are based on household income and 
benefits, vulnerability and a range of health conditions.  
For more information re who is eligible and how to apply – 
www.cosyhomes.org.uk or 01768 210276 
 
 

 

http://www.cosyhomes.org.uk/


Mike Jackson supplied the article printed below from the Carlisle Journal for 
1936. He thought it may jog the memory of some of our older readers. He 
also supplied the photo of the locomotive from the 'Lord Carlisle's Railway' 
book. 
 

 
 
 

Locomotive By Road 

New Engine for Naworth Collieries  

London to Hallbankgate 

 
Naworth Colliery Company, Hallbankgate, have purchased another 
locomotive engine for the work at their Collieries.  
 
The new engine brings coal from the pits, stone from the quarries, lime from 
the lime kilns at Forest Head, and shale from Forest Head, which is made 
into bricks at Kirkhouse Brick Works. The new engine is 30 tons in weight,  
 

and similar to the other two locomotives owned by the Company, the 
Naworth and the Tindale. The new engine, to which the name of Alice 
has been given, has been purchased from Messrs. Cowen and Sons, 
Ltd., London. It was brought by road from London by motor transport by 
the firm of Messrs. E.W.Rudd and Co.Ltd. 
 
The transport left Shepherd’s Bush, London, a week gone Monday, via 
the Great North Road, through by Brough and Appleby, and over 
Hartside to Alston. Hallbankgate was reached on Thursday night. 
Hartside was ice-bound, and it took those in charge six hours to climb it. 
Owing to the bad conditions of the ice-bound road, they had to leave the 
motor with engine over-night on Hartside, and the men travelled to 
Alston to stay the night. Eventually the thaw came and the motor was 
able to proceed on its journey on Thursday. On Friday morning it was 
taken off the motor, and is now in the engine shed of the Company.  
 
It was on this railway in the year 1829 that the first engine, The Rocket, 
was run between Lambley and Hallbankgate. After use on this railway 
the engine was presented by the late Mr James Thompson of Kirkhouse 
to the London Museum.  

Carlisle Journal 
1936 

 

 

Better Together 

 
Brampton Community Centre 
Mondays 10am - 12 noon  
 
Inclusive activities for adults of all ages and abilities gives you the 
chance to get together and meet new people. The group is free to 
attend with no need to book. 
 
 
Tel: 016977 45023, email: admin@bramptoncommunitycentre.org.uk 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 


